

Preserving working retrievers since 1935

MANITOBA GUN DOG ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL REPORT

For the Year Ending October 31, 2020

2020 Executive

Bob Norris – President
Colin McMichael– Past President
Matt Mutcheson – 1st Vice President
Dewayne Hay – 2nd Vice President
Carrie Whenham – Secretary
Helen Hasiuk – Treasurer
Mark Anderson – 2nd Year Director
Geoff Plouffe – 2nd Year Director
Gail Komadoski – 1st Year Director
Blake Hasiuk – 1st Year Director

Thank you to our event and work party committees for your contributions.



Manitoba Gun Dog Association Inc. Annual General Meeting & 2020 Member Awards Agenda – November 26, 2020

- 1. Welcome/Address from our 2020 President Bob Norris
- 2. Presentation of the 2020 Awards
- 3. Robert "Gordon" Bryce donation
- 4. Admin Details for conduct of the 2020 AGM
- 5. Review and Approve minutes of 2019 AGM
- 6. Business arising from minutes
- 7. Report of the Grounds Committee
- 8. Report of the Treasurer
- 9. Proposed By Law Changes
- 10. Report of the Nominating Committee:
- 11. Election of Officers and Nominations from the Floor
- 12. New Business:
 - 1. NRCC Representatives Charlie Ross 2nd year and James Oake 1st year
 - 2. NRCC Special Meeting of Members Discussion for MGDA Vote
 - 3. Change in order of field trial events for August 2021
 - 4. 2021 National to be held at the MGDA Grounds (Current Status)
- 13. Adjournment:

MGDA 2020 President Address

Welcome everyone to the first virtual Annual General Meeting of the MGDA. A different approach in what has been a very different year.

In spite of the challenges and restrictions imposed on everyone we managed to have a successful and profitable year. Thanks to everyone who chaired and worked on the event committees to achieve these successes, next year please volunteer to participate on a committee, its work but it's rewarding. While the Canadian National Open we were scheduled to host and our spring field trial were cancelled we did run all other scheduled events and all were profitable thanks to the many volunteers who came out to help as gunners and throwers. While the fall trial made a good profit thanks to the many entries from pro trainers, the importance of having volunteers was highlighted in that \$800 was spent hiring gunners, money that could have gone to improving the bottom line. The "Fill the Bar" fundraising event in lieu of selling Grey Cup tickets gave our coffers a boost, thanks to Matt Mutcheson and Crystal Fulton for organizing and running the event.

We held three work parties that were well attended and much grounds maintenance was accomplished such as refurbishing the picnic tables, brush clearing, burning, filling road potholes cleaning and sanitizing the clubhouse and toilets as well as yard cleanup including moving the tables into storage at the end of the season. My only regret is that we couldn't host a barbeque after each due to social gathering rules. Thanks to everyone who pitched in to help, your participation is what helps make our club the success it is today. It was very refreshing to have such good turnouts at the work parties. If the Canadian National Open proceeds next year we will need lots of help and it's a great experience to participate in hosting this prestigious week-long event. Lots of work but the upside is it's rewarding, enjoyable and can make a lot of money for the club so we can continue improving our facility.

We were able to continue the grounds development started last year and have seen a big improvement to the north end of the technical pond opening up more water with the removal of tulles as well as digging a swim-by pond. A final dig to clear up the mud flats is scheduled for next spring. The foxtail mitigation project got a good start this fall until equipment breakdowns brought it to a halt but we will be able to evaluate the effectiveness next year and modify our methods used as required. Thanks go to Dewayne Hay, Colin McMichael, Geoff Plouffe and Murry Milne for their many trips to the grounds for the foxtail work and in planning, hiring a contractor and monitoring his work, this was done by all of them on their own time and expense. Our grounds are the envy of just about everyone I've met from other clubs especially those from the east where they have to beg landowners for access to property to run their trials. We are very fortunate to have what we have thanks to the foresight of previous members over the past decades and I look forward to grounds development continuing to make them even better. A special thanks also to Murry for all the mowing he has done for the past many years, not any easy job over the rough terrain. Did you know Murry always took a week of his vacation to ensure the mowing got done in time for the trialing season? Happy retirement from mowing Murray your back will thank you.

We all owe our thanks to the members of the board whose wide range of experience and input I am very grateful for. They dealt with the pandemic's challenges while still being able to see that we could run most of our events by arranging judges, getting grounds maintenance and development done. Special thanks to Secretary Carrie Whenham and Treasurer Helen Hasiuk for documenting meetings and keeping finances in order.

In closing I implore each of you to get involved in some way for the betterment of the club by participating on the executive board, helping at trials and tests, work parties and next year's National. It's participation by members that makes us a cohesive club, don't stand by and just enjoy the benefits of other's work. You will get to better know other members and find all are willing to help you train your dogs. We have a great facility and in the future you'll be able to look back and say you were part of its success. To future trial/test chairpersons I encourage you to avoid expenses by soliciting volunteer help and for everyone to do what's in the best interest of the club. Most of all whether training or trialing, get out and enjoy what our club grounds have to offer.

Thank you

Bob Norris

2020 Grounds Report

As usual, a lot of work was accomplished to keep our grounds looking pristine.

We had a couple of work parties doing cleanup etc and the turnout was much appreciated.

There has been considerable commentary both this and last by the Executive as well as some members suggesting that we have to do a much better job of cutting, digging, and more permanent removal of tullies, opening up new training/trial areas etc as well as general grounds maintenance and its finally finished at least for this year.

It's worthy to note that as a result of removing the tullies on the west side off the causeway and the low water, there are now several areas with exposed mud which can hurt both dogs and handlers.

In the next month our contractor will be doing some cleanup and mud removal to made the worst of these areas safer.

Although major work has been done on digging, opening up new areas etc more needs to take place particularly in light of the upcoming National, and our budget but that will be up to the 2021 Executive.

What was completed?

- Completion of digging on west side causeway
- Additional brush removal north east corner, west side
- Tullie cutting on technical pond area and far south corner, west side.
- Top soil and seed new eastside mound and 2 island pond was not done.
- Spraying of foxtail was completed on east side only due to equip issues.
- Miscellaneous items included

Levelling of the equip trailer

Outhouse door

Additional security cameras

Levelling of the patio area and new gravel

Some pothole repair

The usual great job of grass cutting

Cleaning and sanitizing of outhouses before each trial

Costs spent to date

Digging brush removal etc	\$4300.00
General grounds (gravel etc)	\$825.00
Foxtail cutting	\$118.92
Grass cutting	\$1,890.00
Club house/ misc	\$313.29

Sincerely,

Grounds Committee

Dewayne Hay, Murry Milne, Brandon Sutherland, Bob Norris, Colin Mcmichael

We have in accordance with Article IX, Section 2, of the MGDA Bylaws, audited the Treasurer's report/ bookkeeping and records for the period ending October 31 2020. In our opinion the Financial Statements present fairly and accurately the financial position of the MGDA as of October 31, 2020.

Observation:

It was noted that the MGDA reserve fund had been accessed to support events (likely due to the 2020 Pandemic), as opposed to what was done in previous years whereby the reserve, was held in a separate account which was, not to be used for operating expenses.

Recommendation:

- 1. That event committees (Field Trial, Hunt Test, and Working Certificate) submit an operating budget to the executive for approval, 60 days prior to the event being held.
- 2. That the MGDA executive establish a separate account such as term deposit, which would not be easily accessible and would be the exclusive repository for the reserve fund.

Respectfully Submitted

Original Signed by:

Ross R L Peden Percy Ruddock

Ross R L Peden Percy Ruddock

TREASURERS REPORT

I am pleased to present my first year-end report for the Manitoba Gun Dog Association.

This is a new role for me with the organization, so I was looking forward to the challenge of learning more about the club's finances and helping with their financial operations.

Little did I know it would be such an unusual year.

For a while it looked like we were going to have little revenues coming in but with lots of organization and prep work we were able to host two hunt tests and a Working Certificate in the spring/summer and a Field Trial by the end of summer. All these were successful in generating income for the Club. This is in large part to the dedication and commitment of the Chairs of each of these events and their committees but for sure it was a success this year because of all the volunteers that stepped up to help wherever and however they could.

Without you these events would not have been possible or as successful.

Things were also a little dicey for our fundraising campaign when it became clear that there was going to be no CFL Season this year and so no Grey Cup Raffle. No worries, Matt Mutcheson had a great alternative, a Booze draw and he generously volunteered to organize it and we were off to races. Selling tickets was a bit different with so few of us at work or out and about but once again members stepped up and got those tickets sold. All in we raised a couple of thousand with this event. Money we really didn't think we would be getting earlier in the year.

So, all in all we did ok this year, as I will show you as we walk through the statements. This is in large part to all of you so thank you for helping out and thanks for making my year as your treasurer such a great one.

Thank you,

Helen Hasiuk

MGDA Treasurer

The Manitoba Gun Dog Association Statement of Assets As at October 31, 2020

			2020		2019
	Assets				
	Cash	\$	20,176.68	\$	18,267.93
	Equipment and Supplies	\$	51,298.00	\$	39,352.34
	Fixed Assets	\$ 2	102,224.00	\$	102,224.00
	Land	\$		<u>\$</u>	28,000.00
	Total Assets .	28,	00.00		
				. د	187,844.27
		201	,698.68	<u>ə</u>	107,044.27
Cash Balance	\$20,176.68		-,		
Less Reserve	\$ 6,000.00				
Total Cash Avai	lable \$14,176.68				

The Manitoba Gun Dog Association **Estimated Statement of Revenue and Expense** As at October 31, 2020

		2020	2019	Notes
REVENUE and TRIAL NET INCOME				
Tests and Trials				
June Hunt Test & WC	\$	1,870.01	\$ 2,357.59	
June Field Trial		-	2,459.45	
August Hunt Test		2,154.49	938.74	
August Field Trial		3,524.08	-	
September Field Trial		-	1,188.76	
Kevin Chef Seminar			332.19	
Total Tests and Trials	\$	7,548.58	\$ 7,276.73	
Fundraising	\$	4,788.74	\$ 2,195.00	
Membership Dues		3,925.00	4,528.00	
Other Revenue		975.85	490.06	
	\$	17,238.17	\$ 16,064.79	
EXPENSES	++-			
National Expenses	\$	300.00	\$ -	
Grounds Expense		7,448.66	12,772.15	
Equipment		1,093.90	3,473.08	
Insurance		1,969.00	2,217.04	
Clubhouse Expenses		1,585.80	245.38	
Taxes		705.55	699.70	
Office Expenses		242.37	497.11	
Memberships		450.25	175.31	
Awards, Ribbons and Trophies		1,026.57	2,188.91	
Bank Charges		131.25	140.25	
Miscellaneous		376.07	4,931.12	
Total Expenses	\$	15,329.42	\$ 28,915.05	
Net Income (Loss) for the Year	\$	1,908.75	\$ (12,850.26)	

Bank Balance as of October 31, 2020 \$

20,176.68

June Hunt Test / Working Certificate 2020 STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENSES

Income	!				
Day	Entries	Stake			
Saturda	ny	6 Junior	\$ 45.00	\$	270.00
		2 Senior	\$ 55.00		110.00
		8 Master	\$ 60.00		480.00
Sunday		5 Junior	\$ 45.00		225.00
		4 Senior	\$ 55.00		220.00
		9 Master	\$ 65.00		585.00
		9 WC	\$ 40.00		360.00
		4 WCI	\$ 40.00		160.00
		1 WCX	\$ 40.00		40.00
Total Li	sting Fees			\$:	2,450.00
TOTALI	INCOME			\$:	2,450.00
					•
Expense	es				
Catalog	ue			\$	65.41
CKC				\$	232.04
Judges'	Gifts			\$	225.00
Soft Dri	inks, Water, Ice	and Alcohol		\$	57.54
TOTALI	EXPENSES			\$	579.99

PROFIT \$ 1,870.01

August Field Trial 2020 STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENSES August 8 & 9, 2020

	Count	
Junior - August 8	14	\$630.00
Junior - August 9	13	\$585.00
Listing Fees	2	\$21.00
Senior - August 8	8	\$440.00
Senior - August 9	8	\$440.00
Master - August 8	8	\$480.00
Master - August 9	10	\$600.00
	63	\$3,196.00
Judges Gifts (\$25 Each)		\$200.00
Gift Cards		\$8.96
Out of town Judges		\$405.66
Printing		\$71.23
Fuel for generator		\$23.75
CKC	-	\$331.91
Totla Expenses	=	\$1,041.51
Net Profit	- -	\$2,154.49

August Field Trial 2020 STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENSES August 29 & 30, 2020

Income				
Entries				
Saturday	7	Junior entries x \$45	\$ 315.00	
	10	Qualifying x \$55	\$ 550.00	
	29	Open entries x \$70	\$ 2,030.00	
Sunday	7	Junior entries x \$45	\$ 315.00	
	12	Qualifying x \$55	\$ 660.00	
	29	Open entries x \$70	\$ 2,030.00	
Total Listing	g Fees		\$ 52.50	
Donations			\$ 0.50	
TOTAL INCO	OME		\$ 5,953.00 \$20 Deposited in November 2020)
Expenses				
Catalogue			\$ 62.09	
CKC			\$ 516.39	
Gunners			\$ 782.00	
Judges Trav	el & Lo	dging	\$ 362.63	
Judges' Gift	S		\$ 288.45	
Tailgate, Po	p, Wate	er & Alcohol	\$ 59.93	
NRCC Fees	(\$5 per	Open dog)	\$ 290.00	
Postage			\$ 6.47	
Other: (trav	el hand	Isanitizer & batteries)	\$ 40.96	
TOTAL EXPE	ENSES		\$ 2,408.92	

PROFIT \$ 3,544.08

Proposed Wording Change to the MGDA Constitution

Current Wording -

Membership

<u>Section 1</u>– A member of the Association shall be anyone interested in the promotion of the work of the Association and whose application and or dues have been received and accepted.

<u>Section 2</u>– In order to be eligible for membership in the Association a person must be at least eighteen (18) years of age at the date of making the application for membership.

Proposed Wording -

In order to be eligible for membership in the Association a person must be at least eighteen (18) years of age at the date of making the application, except where the applicant is requesting admission as a Junior Member.

A Junior Member is one who has (one or more family members who are active adult members and/or is sponsored by an active adult member and who is between the ages of 12 - 17). Junior members can participate actively in the promotion, operation and endeavors of the Association but may not vote. Junior members between the age of 12 - 17 must be accompanied by an active adult or active adult spousal member while on the grounds. Membership of a Junior member will be the same as an associate membership.

It is important to note that further changes once the proposed wording is approved will be required to the constitution, for consistency with the rest of the constitution defining membership types, an update is required in the section defining membership as it states there are 6 classes of membership and lists them "a" through "f" but then numbers them with their definitions. It now needs to state there are 7 classes of membership and the definition of the new Junior Membership category needs to be listed as item "g". Then insert the definition of a junior member as Section 9 (following the definition of a spousal member) and renumber the rest of the points in that section accordingly.

Proposed 2021 MGDA Executive Slate

President	Past president
Matt Mutcheson	Bob Norris
1st Vice	2 nd Vice
Dewayne Hay	Blake Hasiuk
Secretary	Treasurer
Carrie Whenham	Helen Hasiuk
Director 2 nd year	Director 2yr term
Gail Komadoski	Charlie Ross
Director 2yr term	Director 2yr term
Meadie Robinson	Geoff Plouffe

MGDA MEMBERSHIP 2020

Name	Address	City	Prov	Postal c o de	Tel. Home	Tel. Business or Cell	Significant Other		E-Mail
Anderson, Mark	130 Ash Street	Winnipeg	MB	R3N 0P5	204-488-0895		Judy Wilson	•	dfieldf@mymts.net
Anderson, Scott	26 Parkview Pl	St. Andrews	MB	R1A 3B7	204-632-5777	204-795-1226	Colleen		info@razorlabs.ca
Andrew, Judy	26044 MELROSE RD	Cooks Creek	MB	R5M 0B9	204-444-3203		Hugh		hugh.andrew@umanitoba.ca
Baker, Larry	13 Maple Ridge Drive	St Andrews	MB	R1A 2Y5	204-334-3909		Elsie		larryjbaker99@gmail.com
Bayrak, Marilyn	7 McIntosh Road	Headingley	MB	R4H 1G2	204-889-2500				mbayrak@mts.net
Bobrowich, Brad	37 St. Andrews Road	St. Andrews	MB	R1A 2Y4	204-334-8548	204-785-2888	Corinne		bbobrow@shaw.ca
Booth, Shaun	1403 Mars Dr.	Winnipeg	MB	R3G 1T1	204-230-6848		Kelly Whenham		shaunbooth85@yahoo.ca
Burton, Richard	286 Aldine Street	Winnipeg	MB	R3J 3B1					rdcburton@hotmail.com
Chrystal, Bob	231 Rita Street	Winnipeg	MB	R3J 2Y3	204-837-1990		Mimi		chrystal@mymts.net
Chrystal, Mimi	231 Rita Street	Winnipeg	MB	R3J 2Y3	204-837-1990		Bob		chrystal@mymts.net
Coady, Joe	688 River Road	Winnipeg	MB		204-771-7419		Terri		jcoady@langui.com
Babette Cohen	1045 Wellington Crescent	Winnipg	MB	R3M 0A7	204-298-7852		Keith Levin	Spousal	us@babetteandkeith.com
Cooke, Kyle	Box 12, Grp 30 RR1	Dufresne	МВ	R0A 0J0					kpc.cooke@gmail.com
Dauphinais, Doug	509 King Edward St.	Winnipeg	MB	R3J 1L9	204-837-9964		Peggy McLellan		ddauphinais@shaw.ca
Diamond, Sean	Box 545	Morris	MB	R0G 1K0					sdiamond@mts.net
Dodd, Jeremy	3388 Assiniboine Ave.	Winnipeg	MB	R3K 0B1	204-471-0476		Shannon		jrdodd73@gmail.com
Dola, Dustin	Box 744	Teulon	MB	R0C 3B0	204-886-7663				DustinDola@hotmail.com
Dutcheshen, Al	345 Brock St	Winnipeg	MB	R3N 0Y8	204-489-3487				
Dwyer, Brian	Box 259	Balmoral	MB	ROC 0H0	204-467-7751	204-918-1988	Megan		bdwyer@winnipeg.ca
Epp, Cecil	35088 Cedar Lake Road	Anola	MB	R0E 0A0	PO Box 340	204-996-4868	Jennifer Weselak		bullet23@mymts.net
Erichsen, Glynis	132 Yale Ave. West	Winnipeg	MB	R2C 1T6			Rob Riel		gerichsen@hotmail.com
Fulton, Crystal	543 Bay Rd.	St. Andrews	MB	R1A 3L2	204-955-4219		Matt		fultoncr@hotmail.ca
Froese, Jeff	7 Wild Rose Lane	Lorette	MB	ROA 0Y0	201-961-1961				jeff.r.froese@gmail.com
Hastie, Kris	27 Gairloch Place	East St. Paul	MB	R2E 0G7		204-960-1317	Mark		duckhunter@shaw.ca
Hastie, Mark	27 Gairloch Place	East St. Paul	MB	R2E 0G7		431-777-0365	Kris		duckhunter@shaw.ca
Hasiuk, Blake	109 Wordsworth Way	Winnipeg	MB	R3K 0J6	204-250-7529	204-452-8399	Helen		bhasiuk@mymts.net
Hasiuk, Helen	109 Wordsworth Way	Winnipeg	MB	R3K 0J6	204-250-7529		Blake		bhasiuk@mymts.net
Hay, Dewayne	26 Rockcliffe Road	Winnipeg	MB	R2J 3E1	204-255-7406	204-779-1500	Trish		goldenworks@shaw.ca
Howarth, Kevin	Box 210	Anola	MB	R0E 0A0	204-866-2203		Gail Komadoski		wintoba@mymts.net
Katz, Marsha	176 Old Mill Road	Winnipeg	MB	R35 3G9	204-430-5213				Katsndogs53@gmail.com
Komadoski, Gail	Box 210	Anola	MB	R0E 0A0	204-866-2203	204-866-2203	Kevin Howarth		wintoba@mymts.net
Leipsic, Michael	411 Hosmer Blvd	Winnipeg	MB	R3P 0H8	204-284-5336	204-781-0999	Helene	Active	mleipsic@gmail.com
Keith Levin	1045 Wellington Crescent	Winnipeg	MB	R3M 0A7	204-298-7852		Babette Cohen		us@babetteandkeith.com
MacDonald, Kirstin	128 Lamothe Drive	St. FX	MB	R4L 1A9	204-869-2839		Tim		kirstinjmacdonald@gmail.com
MacDonald Tim	128 Lamothe Drive	St. FX	MB	R4L 1A9	204-869-2839		Kirstin		kirstinjmacdonald@gmail.com
Mackenzie, Gordon	116 Grange St.	Headingley	MB	R4H 1A8	204-889-8250		Wendy		gwmackenzie@shaw.ca
McMichael, Colin	233 Bancroft Bay	Winnipeg	MB	R2Y 1A6	204-831-7238	204-797-6291			mcm2077@mymts.net
Merlin, Keith	30 Creekside Blvd	Selkirk	MB	R1A 1H6	204-482-4815		Christine		keithandchristinemerlin@gmail.com
Milne, Murry	1320 Edderton Ave	Winnipeg	MB	R3T 0X8	204-452-1637	204-792-1575	Sandi		msmilne@shaw.ca
Mogg, Cale	619 Renfrew St.	Winnipeg	MB	R3I 1K1	204-781-6673		Jocelyn		calemogg@outlook.com
Mutcheson, Matt	543 Bay Rd.	St. Andrews	MB	R1A 3L2	204-955-4219		Crystal Fulton		mutch31@hotmail.com
Norris, Bob	68049 PR 212	Cooks Creek	МВ	R5M 0E2		204-228-9998	Nancy		bobbygnorris@aol.com

MGDA MEMBERSHIP 2020

Name	Address	City	Prov	Postal code	Tel. Home	Tel. Business or Cell	Significant Other	E-Mail
Oake, James	32 Prudhomme Bay	Winnipeg	MB	R2N 0B3	204-218-9014			airforce_oake@hotmail.com
Peden, Ross	19 Homewood Drive	Winnipeg	MB	R2M 4Z6	204-983-2847	204-771-6999		ross.peden@tsb.gc.ca
Peikoff, Tannis	27 Driscoll Cres.	Winnipeg	MB	R3P 0V2	204-888-8594		Marshall	tannis@gmail.com
Plouffe, Geoff	61 Riley Cres.	Winnipeg	MB	R3T 0J3	204-488-9701	204-771-5515	Jannell	Gplouffe12@mymts.net
Robinson, Doug	377 Kingston Cresc.	Winnipeg	MB	R2M 0T7	204-941-9426	204-661-0888		doug@drls.ca
Robinson, Jim	30 Oakmont Cre.	Headingley	MB	R4H 1J4	204-889-3274	204-981-0578		cbrobinson@shaw.ca
Robinson, Medie	Box 441	Teulon	MB	ROC 3B0	204-206-0181			medie.m.robinson@gmail.com
Ross, Charlie	861 Parkdale St.	Winnipeg	MB	R2Y 0X6	204-770-4227			nwolc15@hotmail.com
Ruddock, Percy	66 Bibeau Bay	Winnipeg	MB	R2J 2A7	204-256-5842	204-799-6769		pruddock@mymts.net
Scoble, Stan	42 Rolmount Road	Winnipeg	MB	R2P 1C1	204-632-1220			srscoble@gmail.com
Sellen, John	Box 16 Group 545, RR#5	Winnipeg	MB	R2C 2Z2	204-224-3836		Velma	jsellen@mts.net
Gary SomerField	35 Piper Place	Winnipeg	MB	R2R 2L6	204-633-5565		Templar	garyes@shaw.ca
Bob Spice	160 Wescana St.	Headingley	MB	R4J 1B6	204-889-6013		Joan	rnspice1950@gmail.com
Sproule, Trent	59 Medinah Dr.	LaSalle	MB	R0G 0A1	204-736-2742	204-223-2133		sproule2@mts.net
Sutherland, Brandon	107 River Dr.	Selkirk	MB	R1A 3Z5				brandon.sutherland@hotmail.com
Taylor, Sue	Box 290B, RR9	Saskatoon	SK	S7K 1P3	306-343-4993		Garry	sue.taylor@usask.ca
Trithart, Ryan	498 Prairie Acres Bay	Grande Pointe	MB	R5A 0A1				ryant@brockwhite.com
Whenham, Carrie	32 Prudhomme Bay	Winnipeg	MB	R2N 0B3			James Oake	carrie_girl@hotmail.com
Wilson, Judy	130 Ash Street	Winnipeg	MB	R3N 0P5	204-488-0895		Mark Anderson	dfieldf@mymts.net
Do not Include In E	mails - Non member contacts	(e.g. landown	ers):					

Do not Include In Emails - Non member contacts (e.g. landowners):

Magarrell, Jon	Box 66	Domain	MB	R0G 0M0	204-736-2212	204-799-5284	Jenn	jjmags6@gmail.com
Matthews, Dave	86099 R322 Rd 1W	Woodlands	MB	R0C 3H0	204-338-5498	204-461-0580		dmatthew@mymts.net
Walker, Corrine	Box 338	Warren	MB	R0C 3E0	204-383-5264	204-226-0410		prairieskykennel@gmail.com
Tiel, Abraham	Box 1	Balmoral	MB	R0C 0H0	204-467-2767		Alice	atiel@highspeedcrow.ca